

Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar Community Council

May Meeting Public Agenda Conducted Online Monday 30th May 2022

Agenda



- 1. Attendees and Apologies
- 2. Previous Meeting Action Points
- 3. Police Update
- 4. Community Funding and Kincardineshire Development Partnership (KDP)
- 5. Treasurer Report
- 6. New Planning Applications and Updates
- 7. Correspondence
- 8. Roads and Transport
- 9. Catterline Braes (CBAG)
- 10. A.O.B



Attendees and Apologies

Attendees

- Piet voor de Poorte (Chair and Webmaster),
 Duncan Grassick (Secretary), Phil Murray,
 Duncan Talbert (Planning Secretary),
- Apologies
 - Steven Wilson (Treasurer), PC Marc Camus, Cllr George Carr, Eeva-Kaisa Arter, Chris Wicks (Vice-Chair),

List of potential attendees – Council members; Piet voor de Poorte (Chair and Webmaster) Chris Wicks (Vice-Chair) Steven Wilson (Treasurer) Duncan Grassick (Secretary) Duncan Talbert (Planning Secretary) Phil Murray Eeva-Kaisa Arter Georgie Evans

Other past attendees; Cllr George Carr, Cllr Allison Evison Diane Henderson (Aberdeenshire Council) PC Marc Camus Scott Begg (UCW Energy)



Last meeting action points

- Approval of April meeting minutes
- Treasurer to confirm Upper Criggie wind farm payment dates since contract signed
- Defibrillator update
- Jubilee plans
- CKDCC meeting venue
- Police report

Minutes of April Meeting Approved: Pieter voor de Poorte

Seconded: Phil Murray

Confirmation of the outdoor enclosures for the defibrillators has been delivered. Michael Ritchie (electrical contractor) will review the site at the Village Hall to ensure there is a power supply for the heater element. Poster planned to be shown at the hall during the Jubilee celebrations. Still require signage, training, formalise maintenance plans and registering them with the emergency services.

Jubilee plans finalised for the playing fields in Kinneff to take place on Saturday 4th June between 2-5pm.

Letting applications applied for both June and the 2022-2023 season. Awaiting confirmation of application acceptance.

Confirmation that Marc Camus is retiring from the Police Force with David Charnley taking over his responsibilities supporting our community. He will continue to send out the regular police report we are used to seeing.



Police Report



April report as per below;

- Antisocial Behaviour, Violence and Disorder
 - 37 calls related to antisocial behaviour, 14 related to youth disturbances
 - There were 7 assault Crime Files raised within April with 4 being detected
 - There was 0 serious assaults reported
- Acquisitive Crime
 - 9 thefts in Kincardine and Mearns with 3 still being investigated
 - 2 industrial thefts around Banchory included coil of copper wire and a Yellow Terex dumper truck.
- Road safety & road crime
 - 2 instances of driving under the influence of alcohol, they have been charged and reported for consideration
 - 4 Incidents of dangerous driving which are still under enquiry
 - 1 incident of careless driving which is still being investigated
- 120 cherry trees donated to Stonehaven with a number suffering various damage – two underage boys were identified but investigation into others involved is ongoing

Community Funding and KDP

- Clarification on Upper Criggie funding outstanding
- Hillhead of Auquhirie Wind Farm Fund open for applications until 30th June 2022
- CKDCC Funding Sources
 - http://kdp.scot
 - https://www.avashire.org.uk/funding.html



Treasurer Report



- Current Account £8,101.36 note this includes Upper Criggie Wind Farm money.
- Expenditures
 - £100 for one schools Christmas tree (other outstanding)
- Income
 - 0
- Community Council to confirm agreement to the addition of Pieter voor de Poorte (CKDCC Chairman) and Duncan Grassick (CKDCC Secretary) as signatories for the CKDCC bank account

ACTION Duncan G – Ask Mrs Fowler if both cheques have been cashed ACTION Steven – Update and confirm CKDCC accounts for AGM in June

Pieter voor de Poorte and Duncan Grassick to be added as signatories to the CKDCC bank account;

Approved by: Phil Murray

Signed:

Dated 12/6/22

Seconded by: Duncan Talbert

CHRIS WKK

Signed:

00 Volh A

Dated: 9/6/22

7



Planning Applications



Key Application Points

- During this period there were no new applications and two were approved.
- Battery storage at Fiddes requires further consultation



Correspondence

 Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – Scottish Fire and Rescue Service draft strategic plan 2022-2025



Roads and Transport

- Catterline harbour road closed 6th 10th and then 13th – 17th June (see next slide)
- Request for harbour road repair funding update submitted to Aberdeenshire Council
- Continued efforts to try and engage with the Aberdeenshire Council Roads Team regarding signage to help alleviate the pressure on the local community as a result of the increased visitor numbers

Catterline Braes & Operandum



 Nature-Based Solutions (NBS) are being implemented for 2 weeks from the 6th June, in an effort to further stabilise the Catterline braes, see https://cbag.org.uk for further details

Any Other Business



 AGM to be held in June with elections should more potential members come forward than spaces available

Next meeting Tuesday 28th June 2022

Neil McLouchlin has volunteered to perform the Treasurer role as a non-CKDCC member if required.

Representing CKDCC and CBAG, Piet attended the Platinum Jubilee Coastal Path launch event on the 19th May. The event was well attended by people with different backgrounds, and included interesting presentations and open discussion on concerns raised. Further conversations with local land owners are required to progress the project.

Funding being sourced to implement signage to help alleviate the pressure on the local community as a result of the increased visitor numbers.